
 

  

Diary Dates 

Friday 9th June – Non-uniform day for 
SANDS charity 
Quiz Night (adults only) 7pm for 
7:30pm 
Thursday 15th June – Years Five and Six 
First Aid Training 
Friday 16th June – Father’s Day gifts 
(PTFA) 
Monday 19th – Friday 23rd June – Year 
Six Bikeability Training 
Thursday 23rd June: Shackadell Class to 
Paradise Wildlife Park 
Thursday 29th June: Class photos 
Saturday 1st July: PTFA Summer Fete 
and BBQ 
Tuesday 4th July: Intervillage Sports 
Wednesday 5th July: Danes and 
Puddlebridge Classes to Wicksteed 
Park 
Thursday 6th July: Haffydown and 
Peartree Classes to Stanwick Lakes 
Monday 10th July: Dress Rehearsal 
Year 6 Leavers’ Treat (PM) 
Tuesday 11th July: Whole School 
Summer Production (1:30pm and 
6:00pm) 
Wednesday 12th July: Whole School 
Summer Production (6pm) 
Thursday 13th July: Class Changeover 

Day and Secondary School Transition 

Day 

Friday 14th July: Reward Day 

Tuesday 18th July: Whole school trip to 

Campus West Cinema WGC 

Wednesday 19th July: Leavers’ Service 

(9:30am). Last Day of Term. 

 

 

We have reached that time of year when the weeks just seem to 
fly by! After an incredibly busy term so far, we can’t quite believe 
that we are at the half term break already! We are sure that you 
will agree that Sports Day last week was a great success; it was 
wonderful that so many parents, friends and family were able to 
join us to support and encourage the children. It was also fantastic 
to welcome everyone back into school yesterday for our Open 
Morning – this provides a great opportunity to share the range of 
exciting learning that goes on across the school. We really do 
appreciate all your kind words and positive feedback and are 
delighted that events such as these are so well-supported and 
appreciated. 

Recent weeks have seen both Year Six and Year Two complete 
their SATs assessments. Our children really do make us very 
proud; both year groups have approached their tests with their 
usual enthusiasm and determination – we know they have done 
their very best. You may have seen news reports of Year Six pupils 
becoming distressed by the difficulty of some of the papers – this 
certainly was not the case at Aston. The children enjoyed their 
week and stepped up to the challenge. 

We have been very impressed by the children’s polite and 
respectful behaviour throughout the school this term. This is 
demonstrated by the calm atmosphere for learning in the 
classrooms; the happy, active playtimes and the respectful 
environment during daily class and school worship. It is great to 
see everyone working hard to earn house points for their teams – 
well done to Coventry house for earning the most points this half 
term and to St. Paul’s house for winning Sports Day. 

The children are very excited to be starting work on our end of 
year Summer Production – The Wizard of Oz. The older children 
were given their parts this week and have already begun to learn 
their lines. Please check the dates for this, and the many other 
events next half term, are in your diary! 

Have a wonderful half term break and we look forward to seeing 
the children back in school on Monday 5th June. 
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ACADEMIC YEAR 2022/2023 

SUMMER TERM 

Tuesday 18th April 2023 to Wednesday 19 July 2023 

HALF TERM Break - Monday 29th May 2023 to Friday 2nd June 2023 

 

ACADEMIC YEAR 2023/2024 

AUTUMN TERM 

Monday 4th September 2023 to Tuesday 19th December 2023 

HALF TERM Break – Monday 23rd October 2023-Friday 27th October 2023 

Occasional Day: Monday 27th November 2023 – SCHOOL CLOSED 

SPRING TERM 
Thursday 4th January 2024 to Thursday 28th March 2024 
HALF TERM BREAK - Monday 19th February 2024– Friday 23rd February 2024 

SUMMER TERM 
Tuesday 16th April 2024 to Friday 19th July 2024 
Bank Holiday – Monday 6th May 2024 – SCHOOL CLOSED 
HALF TERM Break – Monday 27th May 2024 – Friday 31st May 2024 
 

 

 

Shining Stars were 

awarded to: 

LJ, Austin, Ava, Niamh 

and Keely 

A Thought from Reverend Jenny: 

Ascension Day, when the risen Jesus returns to God 

in heaven 40 days after Easter, was Thursday 

18th May, but it is an important event in the 

Christian year so we celebrate it today, the nearest 

Sunday.  It’s a strange story.  St Luke tells us (in his 

gospel and its sequel the book of Acts) that Jesus 

‘withdrew’ from the disciples and ‘a cloud takes’ 

Jesus out of their sight.  It’s baffling today because, 

unlike Luke, we no longer believe God and heaven 

are UP there, in the sky.  

What happens, how it happens, Jesus’ ascension 

into heaven is outside our ordinary, everyday human 

experience - like Jesus’ birth, miracles and 

resurrection from the dead at Easter! the awesome 

power of God, beyond the limit of our human 

understanding. 

But Jesus doesn’t want his followers to stand 

around, looking at the sky, trying to figure it out.  As 

Jesus leaves the disciples on Ascension Day he 

blesses them so they/we can be a blessing to 

others.  Whatever our questions or doubts, Jesus 

gives them and us a job to do - to carry on his work, 

following his example of love and service, building 

God’s kingdom on earth, making a difference for 

good to our world. 

 

 

 

School Meals 

To order school meals, 

please log onto your 

School Gateway account 

via the website or the 

app. 

 DINNER MONEY FEES 

£3.25 per meal 

 

 
 

 

 

House Points 

Canterbury 

 
768 

St. Paul’s 

 
697 

St. Albans 

 
713 

Coventry 

 
786 

 
 

House Point Winners 

Well done to Coventry House for 
earning the most house points this half 

term!  

 

http://clipart-library.com/clipart/269836.htm
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King Charles III Artwork Display  

Well done to all the children who submitted a 
coronation picture for the display in the 

Salvation Army shop in Welwyn Garden City. 
It was lovely to see such beautiful pieces on 
display in the shop window for everyone to 

enjoy. They received lots of praise from 
members of the public. 

           

Congratulations! 

Congratulations to 
Rosie who has recently 

passed her Grade 1 
piano exam with merit. 

We are so proud of 
you! 

 

Coronation T-shirts 
Thank you to everyone who purchased a Coronation T-shirt. 

An impressive £317 was raised for school funds. A big thank 

you also to Mrs Crowley for devoting so much time and effort 

in order to make them all!

 
Campus West Cinema 

Trip 

Tuesday 18th July 2023 

We are very excited to be able to 

take the whole school for an end of 

year treat to the cinema in Welwyn 

Garden City. This has been made 

possible by an extremely generous 

anonymous donation to the school 

for which we are very grateful. Our 

children really are very lucky, and we 

would like to say a huge THANK YOU 

to the donor. Thank you also to the 

PTFA for funding the cost of the 

coaches. 
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Congratulations to our Sports Day winners: 
St. Paul’s House 

Attendance 

 

 

 

 

 

Attendance continues to be a key priority 
across the school - this is currently 97% 
this term. Danes Class deserve a special 
mention for having the highest score - 

with Peartree and Puddlebridge Classes 
close behind. 
DANES: 98.1% 

Peartree: 98.0% 
Puddlebridge: 97.8% 

Haffydown: 96.6% 
Shackadell: 94.6% 

 

‘Attend Today and Achieve 
Tomorrow’ 

 

It’s Quiz Night! 

Friday 9th June (7pm for 7:30pm start) 

Bring along a team of up to eight people (adults only). £6 
per person – payable on the night. There will also be a 

raffle. 

All money goes towards the Governor Fund which helps to 
pay for projects such as our new windows, security gates 

etc. 

Please speak to Mrs Winwood or email 
closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk if you would like a table. 

Many thanks in advance to our quiz master – Mr Preston. 

 

 

mailto:closed@astonmarys.herts.sch.uk


Class News 
 

  

Shackadell Class

 

This week has been a very exciting week in Shackadell because it has been 'box week'! We have 

been reading books about how creative you can be with a cardboard box. We read 'What to do 

with a Box' by Jane Yolen and Chris Sheban. We also read 'Not a Box' by Antoinette Portis. It has 

been really fun to let our imaginations run wild and think of all the things we could make. We drew 

and labelled designs for our ideas. Then we invited our parents and carers in to help us to create 

our wonderful masterpieces.  

 



Class News 
  Peartree Class 

        

    

 

 

In English, we have been looking at a book based on an old 

traditional folk tale from China. The magic Paintbrush by Julia 

Donaldson.  We have been writing character descriptions 

about the emperor and finding great adjectives to describe 

him. 

 

We have also been looking at 

differences and similarities 

between the capital cities of 

England and China. (London and 

Beijing).  

Did you know that, due to 

pollution causing a smog, the 

Chinese government have 

reduced traffic by allocating days 

of the week for certain cars? 

 
 

In maths, we have been 

learning about halves and 

quarters. We know that the 

bottom number (the 

denominator) tells us how 

many EQUAL parts or groups 

make a whole. 

  



Class News 
 

 

  

Haffydown Class 
We recently finished the book ‘Atlas of Adventures’. Haffydown explored different parts of the world and 

to finish the book the children wrote a travel leaflet for either the Dead Sea, the Great Barrier Reef, the 

Great Pyramids of Giza, Alaska, or Venice. They used the text to inform their writing and it was important 

that they made their chosen location as welcoming as possible.  

 

 

 

A big well done to the Year 2s who sat their KS1 SATs. They showed determination and resilience and 

should be proud of themselves. 

 

In Art, we are focusing on the artist Alberto Giacometti. The children 

observed different sculptures by Giacometti. They studied the 

shape of each sculpture and drew what they could see. This is the 

first step in our learning about Giacometti and Haffydown will have 

the opportunity to create their own Giacometti inspired sculpture.  

 



Class News 
  Puddlebridge Class 

In English, we have read The Listeners, a poem 

by Walter de la Mare. We have been inspired by 

his interesting use of vocabulary and are working 

towards writing our own poetry. We wrote our 

own expanded noun phrases to describe a 

mysterious forest.  

trees whisper, longing 

to tell you their secrets 

Wet grass rustling eerily 

in the dark forest 

damp, damaged twigs 

snapping deafeningly in the 

mysterious, shadowy forest 

 

In Maths, Year 4 have been learning written methods for multiplication and division, while Year 5 

have been focusing on translation and reflection. Have a look at some of our symmetrical patterns: 

 

 

In Art, we have been learning about Vincent van Gogh and his 

famous landscapes. This week, we had a go at copying one of his 

pieces of work in order to practise our oil pastel skills (left).  

In Science, Year 4 have enjoyed looking closely at different 

insects. We have learned that scientist need to observe living 

things closely in order to classify them accurately. We were 

inspired by Levon Biss, who takes extremely detailed 

photographs of different minibeasts. 

 

 



Class News 
 

  

Danes Class 

 

 

 

Year Six made us all so proud 

during their SATs week. They 

had smiles on their faces all 

week and tackled some tricky 

papers with such confidence 

and determination. They had 

great fun celebrating the end 

of the tests with a party in the 

park. We think that you will 

agree that they look wonderful 

in their new leavers’ hoodies! 

Last week in DT, Danes Class enjoyed 

making bread rolls. Before making their 

bread, they first sampled different breads 

from around the world. Making the bread 

linked perfectly to our recent learning in 

science about irreversible changes. Thank 

you to Joyce, our school cook, for leading 

this session. The children shared in their 

evaluations their favourite flavours – some 

preferred cheese, others banana, tomato or 

garlic and herb. 

In History this half term, we have been learning about 

Thomas Clarkson and the Transatlantic Slave Trade. 

Thomas Clarkson was an abolitionist who devoted his 

life to campaigning to stop the trading of enslaved 

human beings. There is a memorial to him nearby in 

Wadesmill as he often stopped there when travelling 

to London. Last week, we completed historical 

enquiries where we looked at some of the artefacts 

and evidence that Thomas Clarkson collected in order 

to convince people that slavery should be abolished. 

 
 



 

 



 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 


